
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BREAKING NEWS 
 

 
 

 
ASS MEMBERSHIP DUES ARE NOW 

DUE  
 

RENEWAL FORM AT END OF 
NEWSLETTER 

 
 

WSF08 REPORT 
 
 

Greetings ALL!  
 
Attached at end of newsletter after page 5  
and before the renewal/join form  is the 
WSF08 Official Programme  - schedule 
of events for Sydney World Shakuhachi       
Festival 2008. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
NEW NEWS 

 
From John Holmes Holmes treasurer: 

 
Leather Uteguchi covers for the Shakuhachi. 
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These are the best quality Buffalo/Cow hide and have 
the assorted colours shown (I only have one of each 
colour at present). 
 
 
The method of securing the covers is by a leather 
tie...so much better than the old push button that 
seemed to either not fasten securely, or tear the faux 
leather with continued usage. The price of the leather 
covers is $15 AUD which will cover postage within 
Oz. 
Orders can be emailed to me through:  
johnholmes@ozemail.com.au  with payment sent to  
John Holmes P.O.Box 63 Woodford, NSW 2778  
 
(same PO as ASS) [HINT ASS SUBS – Ed.] 
 
From Monty Levenson: 
 
Recipients of the Tai Hei Shakuhachi Scholarship 
honoring the memory of master craftsman Masuda 
Shuho and Steve Shinraku Buchbinder have been 
selected. My sincere apologies for the delay in making 
this announcement. Since December, I have been 
dealing with a death in my family that has taken up 
much of my time and energy. 
 
Once again, it was a challenge for Kayo and I to chose 
from amongst all of the worthy individuals who 
applied. Each and every one of you deserve 
recognition for your hard work and dedication to 
shakuhachi. 
 
This year, thanks to several generous contributions to 
the scholarship fund, we were able to give out $1,750 
in cash awards as well as two non-cash awards. 
 
Recipients of the 2008 Shakuhachi Scholarships are: 
 
Peter Spring for the The Steven Spring Foundation 
- New Orleans, LA ($500 + Shakuhachi Flute & 
Accessories) 
Brian Yee - Santa Fe, NM ($500) 
John Kypros - New York, NY ($500) 
 
I Made Widana - Pegosekan, Bali Indonesia ($250 + 
Shakuhachi Flute & Accessories) 
 
We wish to thank all the applicants, their teachers and 
others providing letters of recommendation and 
supporting documents as well as contributors to this 
this year's scholarship fund. Your participation is 
greatly appreciated. 
 
More information about the recipients: 
http://www.shakuhachi.com/TOC-Scholarship.html 
 
Sincerely,  Monty & Kayo Levenson 

 

NEW CD from Phil James: 
 

I have just released a new CD of solo shakuhachi 
music, "dreaming of waking up." It includes six 
honkyoku and three original pieces. You can learn 
more at: 
 http://nyokai.com 
 
Best wishes 
________________ 
Phil Nyokai James 
http://nyokai.com 
 
[This Cd can be electronically downloaded after 
payment or a real CD can be ordered via Paypal 
payment via the website. Ed] 
 
 

European Shakuhachi Society News 
 
 

 
As you are probably aware, there are a number of 
shakuhachi events in various countries in Europe this 
summer. Please don't forget the World Shakuhachi 
Festival in Sydney in July. But if you are unable to 
attend that event (or even if you are), you may wish to 
consider one of the European events. 
 
The deadlines for application for these events are fast 
approaching (and some have already passed). So if 
you'd like to participate in them, please apply as soon 
as possible. 
 
Full details are on the ESS website: 
  
http://www.shakuhachisociety.eu/summerschools.html 
 
but brief information, taken from the website, is given 
below, in chronological order. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Jim Franklin 
(ESS chairperson) 
 

**************** 
 
Short Summer School with Michael Coxall and Kiku 
Day 
 
Saturday to Sunday, 21st to 22nd June 2008, London, 
UK 
 
This year’s Shakuhachi (Japanese bamboo flute) 
summer school at SOAS, University of London, will 
focus on the playing Sankyoku (traditional ensemble 
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music) and Honkyoku (traditional solo repertoire of 
the Zen Buddhist monks, Komusô). 
 
Michael Soumei Coxall is an experienced player and 
teacher of Sankyoku and has a Shihan license (Master 
license) from the Chikumeisha school of Kinko style 
playing. The focus will be learning the technical 
difficulties of the pieces as well as learning how to 
integrate the Shakuhachi in the trio with Koto (13-
string zither) and Shamisen (long-necked lute). There 
will be opportunities to play in the ensemble. 
 
Kiku Day will teach Honkyoku from Okuda Atsuya’s 
Zensabô style, focusing on the traditional techniques 
as well as the aesthetics of this unique musical genre, 
which used to be used as a tool for meditation. 
Thoughts on how to use Honkyoku as a personal 
spiritual practice will be discussed as well. 
 
There will be classes for intermediate and advanced 
players as well as ensemble playing for the Sankyoku 
class and individual instruction. 
 
Please download the detailed schedule from the SOAS 
website: 
 
http://www.soas.ac.uk/music/summermusicschool/ 

 
******************** 

 
Shakuhachi Summer School 

 
 From 3rd to 6th July 2008 in Basel / 
SWITZERLAND 
 
Shakuhachi workshop dedicated to the traditions of 
Kinko- and Taizan-Schools. 
 
Teachers 
• Chizuko Hayashi and Kikuchi Naoko, Koto and 
Sangen, Ikuta-ryû 
 
• Andreas Fuyû Gutzwiller, Kinko-ryû Honkyoku and 
Sankyoku 
 
• Ueli Fuyûru Derendinger, Taizan-ryû Honkyoku 
• Andrea Fuyûan Hofer, Kinko-ryû Honkyoku and 
Sankyoku 
 
• Wolfgang Fuyûgen Hessler, Taizan-ryû Honkyoku 
• Jürg Fuyûzui Zurmühle, Taizan- and Kinko-ryû 
Honkyoku 
 
Contact: 
Andreas Gutzwiller, 
andreas.gutzwiller@chikuyusha.ch 
 
Details and application forms can be downloaded from 
the ESS website. 
 

Shakuhachi Masterclass 
 
 From 26th July to 2nd August 2008 in Treigny / 
FRANCE 
 
The French association La Voie du Bambou (The 
Bamboo Way) organizes the next shakuhachi master 
class conducted by Teruhisa FUKUDA (shakuhachi) 
and Shiho KINEYA (shamisen). 
 
Teruhisa FUKUDA is one of the most talented 
shakuhachi players in Japan. 
 
Shiho KINEYA, a disciple of the famous composer 
Seiho KINEYA (Ichijo, Meikyo) is a top level 
shamisen player and singer in traditionnal or 
contemporary music. 
 
This master class proposes to explore ensemble music 
with shamisen.This is a unique opportunity to meet 
exceptional musicians and teachers, sharing time and 
music in a 13th Century Castle located in Burgundy. 
 
Teachers 
• Teruhisa FUKUDA, Shakuhachi 
• Shiho KINEYA, Shamisen 
 
Contact: For further informations or registration please 
contact  
 
Daniel LIFERMANN, nardlife@club-internet.fr 
 
Website: http://shakuhachi.france.free.fr 
 
Details can be downloaded from the ESS website: 
 

http://www.shakuhachisociety.eu 
 

*************** 
 
Shakuhachi Summer School with Jim Franklin and 
Véronique Piron 
 
Saturday (evening) to Thursday (after breakfast), 23rd 
to 28th August 2008 in Northern Bretagne, FRANCE 
 
Jim Franklin and Véronique Piron are offering a 4 day 
summer school of classes and concerts, focusing on 
the repertoire of the Kokusai Shakuhachi Kenshukan 
(the school of YOKOYAMA Katsuya). Teaching will 
be in French (primarily) and in English as necessary. 
 
Full details and application forms can be downloaded 
from the ESS website. 

 
Shakuhachi Summer School with Kifu Mitsuhashi, 
Christopher Blasdel and Vlastislav Matoušek 
 
Saturday to Tuesday, 30th August to 2nd September 
2008in Prague, Czech Republic 
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Teachers: 
 
• Kifu Mitsuhashi: member of Pro Musica Nipponia 
ensemble, one of the most respected players regarding 
both, contemporary and traditional shakuhachi music, 
player of Kinko and Fuke styles. 
 
• Christopher Blasdel: especially recognized for his 
cooperation with poets, dancers and sculptors on 
cross-genre projects, his main teacher was living 
national treasure Yamaguchi Goro (Chikumeisha 
School), he also studied Fuke style with Okamoto 
Chikugai. 
 
• Vlastislav Matoušek: art-music composer, 
shakuhachi player and scholar, student of Kifu 
Mitsuhashi, head of Ethnomusicology at HAMU 
(faculty of Music at the Academy of Musical Arts). 
 
Each teacher will teach one group lesson a day, 
focusing on a single honkyoku piece throughout the 
four days of the summer school. That will enable the 
teacher to go into details of the particular piece.  
 
Moreover, it will give him plenty of time to give 
numerous individual and small group consultations. 
These consultations will be arranged and scheduled in 
the morning student-teacher meeting. 

 
 
 

For inquiries and reservations contact  
 
Marek Matvija at mmardias@hotmail.com. 
 
Information is available at: 
 
www.shakuhachicollegium.cz 
 
Good to see the European scene taking off and they 
have just made your News Editor a life member. [Ed.] 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE   LONG  FLUTE 
 
 

Pictures from Tilo Burdach, maker and player of 
“Kyotaku” shakuhachi 

 
 

 
Bamboo Forest Kyushu Japan 

 
 

 
Tilo washing bamboo 

 
 

 
Tilo and Kyotaku master flutemaker Agar Noiri. 
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Your News Letter editor has for sale a DB 1.8 but only 
one piece shakuhachi. 10 years old - well played! 
 
Typical DB sound ... bright and responsive. Reason for 
sale -  aquired  a better 1.8. 
 

Price  $300 ono AUD 
 
Matama Kazushi  has opened up holes 1 and 3 a bit.  If 
interested email me DIRECT  ranftg @ iinet.net.au 

 
 

Here’s another David Brown 2.0 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Made from Tasmanian Huon Pine - hundreds of years 
old.   Best offer includes Dvds and books with CD 
this Ni Shaku (2.0)  instrument  in C by David Brown  
is in first class condition. 
 
 
Details from: 
astruz@bigpond.com 
 
ARNO STRUZINA 
"COONARN" 
MAJORS CREEK 
NSW 2622 
AUSTRALIA 
02 4846 1010 
 
 
 

Last but not least… 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Any resemblance between a certain committee  
member is entirely co-incidental…. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Your committee  
 
Founder: Dr Riley Lee  
riley@rileylee.net 
 
President: Stuart Ransom  
newshoot@internode.on.net 
 
Treasurer: John Holmes  
johnholmes@ozemail.com.au 
 
Secretary: Bronwyn Kirkpatrick  
bronwyn.kirkpatrick@bigpond.com 
 
Newsletter: Graham Ranft  
ranftg@iinet.net.au 
 
Publicity Officer: Adam Simmons 
fatrain@adamsimmons.com 
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Join the  

AUSTRALIAN SHAKUHACHI SOCIETY (ASS) 
 
Attention existing members –  Please renew your membership and support ASS! 
 

Other Shakuhachi enthusiasts –  You are cordially invited to join ASS 
 
ASS promotes the shakuhachi and its music by: 
 

♦ organising activities for people to practice or perform together, and share experiences relating to the shakuhachi 
  
♦ publishing a newsletter four times a year to: publicise upcoming events, provide a forum for articles on 

shakuhachi, listing resources, reviewing shakuhachi CDs and offering flutes for sale, etc 
 
♦ coordinating the Australian Shakuhachi Festival to celebrate the art of shakuhachi, workshops and 

performances are offered. 
 
Please join ASS and help promote shakuhachi music.   
 

Fill out the membership form below, enclose your payment and return to:  
 
The Secretary, Australian Shakuhachi Society, PO Box 63, WOODFORD, NSW, 2778 

 
 
 

  Yes, I would like to join the Australian Shakuhachi Society 
  Yes, I would like to renew my membership. 

  
  Enclosed is $25.00, being dues for one year     (Jul  2008 – Jun 2009)

  Enclosed is $50.00, being dues for two years    (Jul  2009 – Jun 2010) 
 
 
Name…………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
 
Address………………………………………………………………………………………... 
 
 
Suburb………………………………………………………………………………………….. 
 
 
State…………………Country……………………….Zip/Postcode………………………… 
 
 
Tel……………………………………………  Fax: ……………..……….…………………… 
 
 
Email ………………………………………………………………………………………….    
 

 

Australian 
Shakuhachi 

society 
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